Rachel Tibbetts

From: Linda Pigott

Sent: 21 July 2021 19:48

To: Planning

Subject: RE: Bicester Motion 21/01224/0UT

Ms Linda Pigott

39 West Hawthorn Rd

Ambrosden

Bicester

Oxon

0X25 2SA
On 21 July 2021 at 16:37 Planning <Planning@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk> wrote:
Good afternoon,

Thank you for your email however please provide you full postal address so your comments can be
registered onto the application.

Kind regards

Development Management
Cherwell District Council
Direct Dial 01295 227006

planning@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

www.cherwell.gov.uk

Find us on Facebook www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil

Follow us on Twitter @Cherwellcouncil

Coronavirus (COVID-19): In response to the latest Government guidance and until further notice,
the Planning Service has been set up to work remotely, from home. Customers are asked not to
come to Bodicote House but instead to phone or email the Planning Service on 01295 227006:
planning@cherwell-dc.gov.uk. For the latest information about how the Planning Service is
impacted by COVID-19, please check the website: www.cherwell-dc.gov.uk.

From: Linda Pigott

Sent: 18 July 2021 16:45

To: Rebekah Morgan <rebekah.morgan@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>
Subject: Bicester Motion




Dear Rebekah,
Re planning application no. 21/01224/0UT Bicester Motion

I have scrolled through Cherwell Planning applications, but can find no where to lodge an objection,
so am emailing you.

| am quite worried on reading that Bicester Motion are considering what appears to be a race track
at the Bicester Heritage Airfield. This airfield is directly opposite a Care Centre, which is home to
several older people. The care center comprises of a Nursing Wing, a Residential Wing & 16
independent cottages which provide Extra Care Housing.

Since last summer, when Biscester Heritage changed the direction of the planes taking off, the
planes have taken off directly over the Cottages at Cherwood Care Centre. They are extremely low &
extremely loud. There have been times when we have wondered if they would actually clear the
roofs of the cottages. It is sometimes impossible to have a conversation when these planes are
going over. Coupled with the fact that some of these planes are old war planes & some of the
residents will be able to remember " The Blitz", | find this extremely inconsiderate & thoughtless.

Now | read that there are plans for a potential race track around the perimeter. This will cause
excessive & unacceptable noise. | would like to register my objection to this planning application, on
the grounds of excessive & unacceptable noise, & unnecessary disturbance to the residents of
Cherwood Care Centre, (where my Mother is a resident).

| feel | must also point out the close proximity of another Care Home - Langford Grange, which is just
across the road from Bicester Heritage Airfield, where the elderly residents would be disturbed by
the excess noise.

| feel Bicester Motion need to be more aware of their surroundings & be more thoughtful to the
elderly residents living very nearby.

Yours Sincerely
Linda Pigott
A concerned Bicester resident.
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